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Date:    11/01/19  
 
Dear Parents/Carers/Relatives/Pupils 
 
L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                         
 
  

Gryffe High School hosted the Renfrewshire Schools 
Captains' Conference on Friday 5 December, where 
the key young leaders of our schools shared effective 
practice with each other.  
 
The meeting was chaired by Gryffe IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 
Captains ς Matthew McCaw and Shaun Sweeney. 
Each pairing of Captains gave a presentation on key 
focus areas within their school and then there was 
discussion around their role as School Captains, the 
challenges they face and how they have led 
improvements within their own school.  
 

 
 
A very impressive grouping of young ladies and 
gentlemen. More detail on page 3. 
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Old Bridge of Weir Road, Houston, PA6 7EB 
Tel:  01505 690633   Fax:  01505 690888 
e-mail: gryffehighenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk 
web address: www.gryffehigh.com  
Head Teacher:   Mr Colin H Johnson BSc 
 

Follow us on Twitter  
@GryffeHighSch 
@Gryffe_Sports  

 
 

Website 

Gryffe High 

mailto:gryffehighenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk
http://www.gryffehigh.com/
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Parent Council 
 
Our Parent Council meet on Monday 14 January at 
7:00 pm, with a few of the agenda items being 
presentations from staff/pupils on: 
V Fairtrade/Citizenship 
V Rights Respecting Schools 
V Digital Schools 
V Show My Homework 
V Head Teacher update 
V  

Please feel free to attend any Parent Council, 
without commitment, in order to help us support 
improvement throughout the school. 
 
Other Parent Council Meetings for the year are: 

Monday 4 March 
Monday 29 April 
Monday 3 June 

 
 
 

Communication 
We continually try to improve our communication 
with parents/carers, and to date heavily rely on our 
School Website, Facebook and Twitter. We try not 
to use letters to parents/carers as sometimes they 
do not reach their intended destination! 
 
We also use text messaging, however this is by far 
the most expensive for us to use as it costs 
approximately £40 to send a message to all parents.  
 
From January 2019 we will pilot sending out key 
messages, via Show My Homework, as this will not 
incur any additional cost to the school. We would 
ask you to bear with us, use Show My Homework, 
and we will ask your opinion in March as to 
whether this system is the most effective. We will 
also continue to provide updates via the School 
Website, Twitter and Facebook ....... so please 
keep following. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent Teacher Association 

At our PTA meeting on Monday 7 January we 
discussed upcoming PTA Events. 

Gryffe PTA Pamper Evening 
The Gryffe PTA are planning a fundraising Pamper 
Evening on Friday 22 March, to be held in our 
school. The PTA would welcome support from 
beauty therapists  - in any discipline - amongst our 
parent group who could donate their time and 
skills on this evening! 
The cost of any outlay would be borne by the PTA, 
so please contact Mr Christie at the school if you 
can help. 
Summer BBQ 
A summer BBQ with quiz and possibly a treasure 
hunt is being planned for a Friday evening in June. 
Keep an eye on Show My Homework, future 
School Newsletters and Social Media for further 
details. 
Thank you in anticipation of your support,  
Mr K Christie, Depute Head Teacher 

 
Cashless System 
Parentpay is being launched in the school on 24 
January. This will effectively make the school 
cashless from this date.  
 
The only way to pay for school meals, trips and 
uniform etc from the school will be via Parentpay. 
A launch letter was issued to all parents by 
Renfrewshire Council prior to the Xmas break 
regarding how to use Parentpay. A Copy of this 
letter can be found on the school web site under 
the News tab, then letters. 
 
Please ensure that you register for Parentpay 
prior to 24 January as the school will be unable to 
accept cash payments from 24 January.  
 
It is also essential that you make payments into 
Parentpay prior to 24 January for School Meals if 
your child will be using the school canteen. 
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The Modern Languages department is delighted to 
announce that our candidate, Shaun Sweeney (S6) was 
successful in gaining a place at Euroscola for February 
2019, in Strasbourg. 
 
To gain entry to the programme Shaun competed against 
other pupils in the local area and had to submit an essay 
on a European theme, take part in an interview panel 
with the Inverclyde Rotary Club and submit a CV.   
 
Following his success at local level, Shaun was finally 
chosen by Articulate Language Camps to represent 
Scotland along with other successful candidates from 
across the country.  
 
Well done Shaun, we look forward to hearing all about 
this wonderful linguistic adventure upon your return!  
Bon voyage et bonne chance! 
 
Article - Ms J Naismith  
               Teacher of Modern Languages 
 

Gryffe hosts  
Renfrewshire Schools  
CaptainsΩ Conference 

 

On Friday 7 December, school captains, Shaun 
Sweeney and Matthew McCaw, hosted the 
Renfrewshire Schools /ŀǇǘŀƛƴǎΩ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ in 
Gryffe High School.  
(They did this after chairing their usual Friday 
morning 8:00 am Prefect Management Group 
Meeting!!!) 
 
The main purpose of the Renfrewshire Schools 
CaptainsΩ Conference is to provide the 
opportunity for School Captains from each 
school to  provide a presentation on effective 
practice, led by them in their school, and then 
to listen to presentations from other schools 
and feedback to their teachers. This process 
should then lead to further discuss on areas 
for improvement in their respective schools.  
 
Our School Captains presented on a variety of 
topics, all of which highlighted the successes 
of Gryffe, ranging from our Buddy System to 
our Wellbeing Hub and Lunch Clubs.  
 
The follow up meeting will be held in March at 
Gleniffer High School. 
 
Article - Shaun Sweeney S6  

  School Captain 
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Skills for Learning, Life and Work 
 
άLǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ ƻŦΣ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘΣ ǘƘŜ ǾŀƭǳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ 
they are developing. Adults, practitioners and learners should reflect together on their progress in the range 
of skills that they consider to be impƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΣ ƭƛǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪΦέ ό.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ пύ 
 
Learning Diary Resources: 

¶ Assessment for Learning ς these are some methods and techniques that are used for assessment 

and will allow pupils to identify areas of strength and set new targets. 

¶ Skills Trackers ς lists and examples of skills across literacy, numeracy, HWB and skills for learning, 

life and work that pupils can use to develop their ability to evaluate their own skill progression as 

well as gaining an understanding of the variety of skills that they will have opportunities to 

utilise.  

Responsibility of All 
The development of Literacy, Numeracy, 

Health and Wellbeing and Skills for 
Learning, Life and Work for each learner. 

 

Scottish Space School 2019                     ΧΦ!ǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ hǇŜƴΧΦ 
 
ATTENTION ALL S5 PUPILS - The 2019 Scottish Space School @ Strathclyde residential summer school will 
be held at the University of Strathclyde from 9-14 June 2019 and applications are now being invited via 
the online application system.  Now in its 16th year at the University, the Scottish Space School continues 
to inspire the next generation of engineers and scientists and is aimed at S5 pupils in Scotland currently 
studying Maths and Science subjects at Higher level.   
 
Visit the link and if interested you must see Mrs McGeough  
(Space School Link Teacher) for essential information. 
 http://www.strath.ac.uk/engineering/scottishspaceschool/ 
The closing date for applications is Sunday 20 January, ōǳǘ ΧΦΦ 
 
DO NOT LEAVE IT UNTIL THE LAST MINUTE! 
 
Mrs P McGeough ς Space School Link Teacher 
 

 

  

http://www.strath.ac.uk/engineering/scottishspaceschool/
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A Shout Out from SupportΧΦΦ 

 

 
This month the Wellbeing Ambassadors have been winding down in the 
run up to Christmas and sixth year prelims, but they are still looking to 
improve the overall Wellbeing of the school.  
 
The Hearty Lives branch has been looking at the physical and psychological benefits of essential oils. They 
have started making up oil blends to soothe the nerves of those sitting prelims in January. In addition to 
this, Brian Donnelly the anti-bullying expert that we have been consulting with was invited back for a 
meeting to consolidate our forward plan for 2019. It is looking very promising.  
 
Breakfast and lunch clubs are still running well, with a whopping 343 pupils attending in November. We are 
so pleased with how well these clubs are going, we think they are so valuable when it comes to increasing 
mental wellness with pupils having somewhere they know is safe to go.  
 
The buddy programme had its very first evaluations and all feedback has been very positive. Sixth years are 
this week meeting with their first year buddies to ensure everyone is feeling their best for the holidays.  
 
As always, if anyone has any issues or concerns or even feedback about our initiatives, please feel free to 
have a chat with any of the support staff or the sixth year Wellbeing Ambassadors recognisable by their 
lovely lavender lanyards.  
From everyone here at Support for Learning and all the Wellbeing Ambassadors, we would like to wish you 
happy holidays and are looking forward to seeing you all in the New Year.  
 
Tom Hatfield & Molly Speir (S6) ς On behalf of the Wellbeing Ambassadors  

 
 

 



/ŀǊƛƴƎ ω [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ω !ŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ 
www.gryffehigh.com 

Page 6 

 
 Promoting Positive Relationships Shout Outs 

The Promoting Positive Relationships Committee have been working hard to ensure that staff are 
appreciated for their efforts with events, particularly involving extra organisation. 
These Shout Outs appear on screens around the school. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Olivia is heading for the World Cheerleading Championships 
The 2019 Junior World Cheerleading Championships are scheduled to be held will be held in April 2019 at 
the Walt Disney World® Resort in Orlando, Florida USA. 
 
The excellent news is that S2 pupil Olivia MacCormack (pictured far right) is one of a trio who has 
achieved selection to represent Scotland. 
 
It is the first time that a unified 
Team Scotland has been sent to 
the competition. 
As Vice-Captain of the team, Olivia 
has had to dedicate many hours a 
week to training. This 
commitment will build up as April 
approaches. 
 
Very well done Olivia. We look 
forward to hearing all about your 
adventures in Florida. 
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S1 enjoy their Christmas Party 
 

All of S1 had a fun and festive Christmas Party on the afternoon of the 18th of December. Not only was 
there the opportunity to show off polished dance moves, but traditional party games, such as "Pass the 
Parcel" and "Musical Chairs" were also enjoyed. The event was organised and run by the S6 House Captains 
and certainly helped establish a seasonal mood for all involved. The sum of £349.61 was raised for House 
Funds. 
 
Article - Mrs S Carmichael  

  Acting Principal Teacher Pupil Support Burns House 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 


